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Emerson Investment Inc.
c/o Jack Frost

P.O. Box 496014
Redding, CA 96049-6014

Dear Mr. Frost:

PERMITS 19164 AND 19165 (APPLICATIONS 26306 AND 26307) - SHASTA RIVER IN
SISKTYOU COUNTY

The State Water Resources Contro] Board (SWRCB), Division of Water Rights (Division)
identified the next steps in processing the petitions for extension of time for Permits 19164 and
19165 in a November 16, 2004 letter to you. Your November 22, 2004 response did not
adequately address some of the issues listed in the Division’s letter.

The Division’s November 16 letter requested that you respond to the Department of Fish and
Game (DFG) protest regarding potential impacts to coho salmon, a federally threatened and State

would be taking to address the protestant’s concerns. The Division does not have a record of any
issues discussed and agreements reached during your onsite meeting with DFG.

The 2001 DFG protest states that you have had 16 years to comply with the permit terms
requiring installation of measuring devices and development of a record of actual beneficial use.
The DFG protest also raises the issue of installing an adequate fish passage facility, and a screen
to prevent fish from being diverted into the irrigation canal. :

Your November 22 letter states that you feel that the upstream diversion point seems to meet
DFG’s requirements but still needs a little work. It is unclear from this information whether the
upstream diversion works satisfactorily address DFG’s protest. Your November 22 letter states
that the second diversion point needs improving for year around fish passage. You state that you
received a copy of the April 2002 Shasta River Preliminary Engineering Report for Fish _
Screening/Passage Improvement prepared by Cascade Earth Sciences. The estimated cost to
replace the existing structure is $216,878 to $250,628. Thus, you have been investigating some
alternative options. It is unclear whether any, or all, of the alternative options will address the
DFG protest.
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Mr. Jack Frost

not indicate whether you are amenable to paying the costs to
response is requested within the next 30 days.
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permits, because the permits are for direct diversion only. Therefore, the information that you
have provided thus far does not satisfactorily address the issues raised by Division staff,

To be acceptable, the water availability analysis should provide monthly data documenting the
availability of unappropriated water to serve the priority of Permits 19164 and 19165. The
analysis should use streamgage or other relevant records, and identify the quantities of water

Division staff will initiate petition cancellation if an adequate written response is not received
within 30 days of receipt of this letter.

If you require further assistance, I can be contacted at (916) 341-5363.

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY:

Katherine Mrowka, Chief
Watershed Unit #3

cc:  Regional Manager U:\Perdrv\Kathy Mrowka\26306-emerson
Department of Fish and Game 2" Jetter
Northern Calif.-North Coast Region
601 Locust Street
Redding, CA 96001

Ms. Jane Vorpagel
Department of Fish and Game
601 Locust Street

Redding, CA 96001
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